
March 31, 2025 
 

To the members of the Oregon legislature: 
 
I wish I had the time and creative energy to write 30,000 words on how terrible SB 210 would be for 

our state. It wouldn’t be hard to fill those pages—this proposal is a shameful stripping of our voting rights. 
 
Oregon proudly has one of the highest voter turnouts in the nation. The Motor Voter law effectively 

made registering to vote the default option when you get your ID from the DMV. Voting by mail allowed 
folks to make important decisions from the comfort of their own homes. 

 
This bill is trying to decrease Oregonian access to the ballot. Voting is too easy for us by mail, and this 

attempt to curb what little democratic power we wield is an insult. 
 
Please oppose this in the name of our state’s noble history! We like being among the places with the 

highest voter turnout—let’s keep it that way. 
 
Respectfully, 
J.J. Blore (Eugene, Oregon) 
 
 

 


